Answers to Questions on Notice - DPP

Senator Payne asked:

Page 3 of your submission states: “Civil forfeiture legislation in the form of the current Bill would provide the Commonwealth with a valuable tool to fight crime, to deter the commission of future offences …” (Transcript p. 8)

· Can the DPP provide any further information on the statistical basis for that statement?

The DPP does not have statistical information to show that the introduction of an effective civil based forfeiture scheme will deter the commission of future offences.  The comment in the DPP submission is based on the fact that the bulk of crime against Commonwealth law is committed for financial gain.  The DPP’s experience suggests that a significant number of people who commit financial crime do so on a planned and considered basis and weigh up the risks against the potential benefits before doing so.  If the Commonwealth introduces an effective civil based forfeiture scheme it will make it harder for criminals to enjoy the profits of crime and that will reduce the potential benefits.  That should have a flow on effect to deter the commission of future offences.
Senator Harris asked:

How will the guidelines ensure that people are not compelled to disclose details of confidential information? (Transcript p. 18)

The guidelines will make it clear that the DPP can only use the examination power to obtain information that is relevant to confiscation action under the Proceeds of Crime Act.  The examination cannot be used to make general inquiries about the background or general activities of the person being examined.  The guidelines will also make it clear that the examination cannot be used to find out what legal advice has been given to a person, unless that information is relevant to showing that a particular event or transaction occurred or to showing why that event or transaction occurred.

The examination will be under the control of an approved examiner, who will be independent of the DPP, and the person who is being examined will be entitled to legal representation.  The approved examiner and the person being examined will be given a copy of the DPP guidelines prior to the examination.

Senator Harris asked:

How would the actual person be made aware of their particular rights and, equally as important, their obligations under the act? (In relation to examinations) (Transcript p. 18)

It is proposed that the person who is going to be examined will be given a copy of the DPP guidelines before the examination takes place.  That will be a requirement under the guidelines.

